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Save the date! Our annual Theodore Turley  

Family History Day is Saturday, April 7th. 
 

Edward Leo Lyman will talk about the Turley family's 

experiences in San Bernardino. Lyman is the author of  

San Bernardino: The Rise and Fall of a California  

Community. Please join us Saturday 4/7 at 2 pm at  

the Family History Library in downtown Salt Lake City. 
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ORGANIZATION PLANNING MEETING 

The Theodore Turley Family Organization is 

meeting Friday March 30th from 10 a.m. to 12 

p.m. at the Ensign Stake Center church building 

(located at 135 A Street, Salt Lake City, UT) 

on the lower floor, west side of building.  

Everyone is welcome to attend.  

 

********************************  

Do you have a research question you would like 

to ask the extended family?  Send in your 

question to turleyfamilyorg@gmail.com by 

August 10, 2018 to be shared in the next 

newsletter. 

 

Please send all newsletter contributions 

 to turleyfamilyorg@gmail.com. 

 

THEODORE TURLEY FAMILY WEBSITE: 

www.turleyfamily.org 

We now belong 

to LDSAFA. See 

page 3 for 

details. 
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PRESIDENTΩ{ a9{{!D9 
 

Dear Family Members, 

Mark your calendars! Our annual spring activity is coming up quickly on Saturday, April 7th. We are pleased to 

have a special speaker, Edward Leo Lyman, talking about the Turley family's experiences in San Bernardino. 

Lyman is the author of San Bernardino: The Rise and Fall of a California Community, and it is an honor to have 

him with us. Please join us that Saturday at 2pm at the Family History Library in downtown Salt Lake City. We 

ŀǊŜ ŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ {ŀƴ .ŜǊƴŀǊŘƛƴƻΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜΧΦ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊƛƴƎ ŀ Ŧŀƭƭ ŦƛŜƭŘ trip to San Bernardino! Natalie Tanner, 

who headed up our AMAZING 2016 Beaver field trip, is working with several other Turley descendants to plan 

an awesome visit. Stay tuned for details! 

 

Thank-you to all who read the newsletters and work so hard to make this family organization a success! We 

had our semi-annual meeting on September 29th with our first ever use of web-conferencing. Four family 

representatives joined us via internet and gave their fabulous input along with all those present. Our next 

semi-annual meeting will be Friday, March 30th, at 10am for those who want to participate in-person or 

online. 

 

²ŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ [ŀǎǘ !ǇǊƛƭ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ¢ǳǊƭŜȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ 

Family History day. There were temple sessions in the morning at the Salt Lake Temple and a fascinating 

ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊǎ ŀƭƭ ŘƛŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƧƻōΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ 

ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƛŘōƛǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ 9Φ ¢ǳǊƭŜȅΣ WǊΦΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ hƴŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ άŜȄǇƭƻŘŜέ ǎƻƳŜ 

myths about Theodore, so you might be surprised by what you read! 

 

Many of us visited the Salt Lake Cemetery afterwards to view the two new Turley headstones paid for by our 

organization. We were also able to visit the unmarked grave of Ann Smith Tolton, the subject of our current 

ƘŜŀŘǎǘƻƴŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ !ƴƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ /ƭŀǊŀ !ƴƴ ¢ƻƭǘƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǿƛŦŜ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜ ¢ǳǊƭŜȅΩǎ ǎƻƴΣ 

Isaac. All family members in the Edward Franklin Turley, Esther Turley McClellan, Frances Turley Romney, 

Ernest Tolton Turley, Clara Ellen (Nellie) Turley Walser, Isaac Turley, Jr., and Anna Priscilla Turley Van Wagoner 

ƭƛƴŜǎ ŀǊŜ !ƴƴΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ŘŜǎŎŜƴŘŀƴǘǎΣ ǎƻ LΩŘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ȅƻǳ Ǝǳȅǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŀƴŎŜǎǘƻǊ ƎŜǘ ŀ 

headstone! 

 

In July, ŀƴ hƴǘŀǊƛƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ мрлǘƘ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ ¢ǳǊƭŜȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 

members were on-ƘŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƘƻƴƻǊ ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜΩǎ ǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀΦ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ 9Φ ¢ǳǊƭŜȅΣ WǊΦΣ ƎŀǾŜ ŀ ƪŜȅƴƻǘŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ 

dedicated an historic marker in the Churchville cemetery. Natalie Tanner attended the festivities and provided 

a great write-up of her experiences below! 

 

²ŜΩǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ [5{ !ƴŎŜǎǘǊŀƭ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ό[5{!C!ύΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦǊŜŜ 

association was formed to support family organizatƛƻƴǎ ƭƛƪŜ ƻǳǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǿŀǇ ƛŘŜŀǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ 

family groups to help improve our own. Those of you who attended the recent RootsTech conference in Salt 

Lake City may have seen the LDSAFA booth and a flier from our own Theodore Turley Family Organization! 
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In financial matters, although dues are not mandatory, we suggest a $10 annual donation (tax-deductible!) per 

household. Those who pay annual dues are entitled to receive mailed hard copies of the newsletters. PDF 

copies of our newsletters are always sent to anyone providing us current email addresses, no dues required. 

We also encourage donations to the general fund or headstone fund. All donations are tax-deductible and go 

towards organization expenses like newsletters, activities, and special projects.  

 

Finally, for anyone wondering, there are no paid positions in our group. We are an all-volunteer force, 

motivated by a love of family history and a desire to celebrate our common heritage as descendants of 

Theodore Turley. We appreciate everyone who has worked so hard to make our family organization a success! 

 

Mary Ann Clements, President 

(Mary Ann ς Doug ς Marion ς Hyrum ς Isaac ς Theodore) 

 

 
LDS ANCESTRAL FAMILIES ASSOCIATION (LDSAFA): The Theodore Turley 

Family Organization now belongs to LDSAFA and was featured at the 

RootsTech conference in March 2018.  LDS Ancestral Families Association 

(LDSAFA) is a free registration, publication and support consortium for LDS 

Ancestral Family Organizations (AFOs).  (An Ancestral Family Organization is 

larger than a parent or grandparent family and includes the descendants of 

a common ancestral couple.)  There are no costs for LDS AFOs to register 

and participate in LDSAFA, and all LDSAFA members are entitled to use the 

LDSAFA Member Seal (shown to the left) and receive free listing, publicity 

and news reports on matters pertaining to LDS AFOs.  

 

LDSAFA was established in September 2016. LDSAFA identifies resources, practices and activities that various 

LDS AFOs have found meaningful and successful for family members through the years, including information 

and links on AFO communications, websites, documents and photos, genealogies, histories,  videos, 

technologies, organizational structures, governmental incorporations, pioneer memorials, publicity methods, 

publishing endeavors, DNA research, research activities, fundraising projects, family reunions, and youth 

involvement. We hope these resources will help our organization develop new capabilities. Please go here for 

more information: https://sites.google.com/view/ldsafa/home?authuser=0.  

 

 

 

THEODORE TURLEY FAMILY LEADERSHIP 
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Leadership Role  

 President Mary Ann Clements   maryannclements@hotmail.com 
 Vice President Luana Rogers 801-451-8348 dan.luana@comcast.net 
 Secretary Janet Packham  packham@comcast.net 
 Treasurer Carolee Pyper 801-265-3811 pyperfamily@gmail.com 
 Ancestry.com Family Tree Manager Susan Ethington 801-374-5103 sbethington@msn.com 
 Membership Coordinator   (Volunteer Needed)   
 Newsletter Editor Hilary Turley 510-851-2877 hnturley@gmail.com 
 Field Trip Coordinator Natalie Tanner 801-377-3565 natalie.tanner@yahoo.com 
 "Red Book" Database Coordinator Mary Ann Clements   maryannclements@hotmail.com 
 Special Projects Coordinator Kay Lovell 801-785-3924 klovell7@comcast.net 
 Temple Trip Coordinator Doug Roy   dougroymagician@gmail.com 

Family Group Family Representative (contact with questions or newsletter submissions) 
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Mary Ann Turley Cook   (Volunteer Needed)   

Priscilla Rebecca Turley Lyman   (Volunteer Needed)     

Fredrick Turley Carolee Pyper 801-265-3811 pyperfamily@gmail.com 

Sarah Elizabeth Turley Franklin Donald Mitchell   dmitchell9@neb.rr.com 

Is
a

a
c 

T
u

rl
e
y 

&
 S

a
ra

h
 G

re
e
n

w
o
o
d

 

Theodore Wilford Turley Natalie Tanner 801-377 3565 natalie.tanner@yahoo.com 

William Henry Turley   (Volunteer Needed)     

Alma Rubin Turley 

whole family   (Volunteer Needed)   

Wes Paul Turley  pezheadpaul@msn.com 

Holly Thomas 801-731-1867 addicted2football@msn.com 

Hazel   (Volunteer Needed)   

Rhoda Carma King 480-694-7135 clking9@juno.com 

Josephine Cathy Lloyd 801-943-8389 goodnezzi@gmail.com 

Charles Frank Turley 928-241-1351 fjturley@gmail.com 

Leora Erlene Plumb  eplumb1109@gmail.com 

Tillman Tony Turley 480-388-1030 a2294turley@yahoo.com 

Wallace Annette Raley 623-412-9493 
annetteraley@ajrmarketing.co
m 

Martha Neil DeWitt 928-428-3298 cneildewitt@cableone.net 

Joseph Hartley Turley Scott Adair  scottadair2@gmail.com 

Hyrum Turley 
David Lee  dlee3742@gmail.com 

Berneil Lee 928-288-9060 iblee@cableone.net 

George Albert Turley 
Kay Lovell 801-785-3924 klovell7@comcast.net 

Tami Thompson 702-476-6337 hassell_1963@yahoo.com 

Charles Dennis Turley   (Volunteer Needed)   

John Andrew Turley Susan Hanes 360-225-7455 shanes3388@gmail.com 
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Edward Franklin 
Turley 

Annie (wife) Mark Turley 360-695-3549 met.mark@gmail.com 

Ida (wife) 
Luana Rogers 801-451-8348 dan.luana@comcast.net 

Richard Turley, Sr. 801-532-2809 turleyri@q.com 

Esther Turley McClellan 
Bill Jones 480-830-5090 azbillj@cox.net 

Doug Roy 801-834-1371 dougroymagician@gmail.com 

Frances Turley Romney 
ά¢ŜŘέ 9ŘǿŀǊŘ tȅǇŜǊ 303-845-2562 tedpyper@gmail.com 

Mike Mullen 915-241-7319 mmull1625@aol.com 

Ernest Tolton Turley 

Tony Turley 208-351-9681 treva.turley@yahoo.com 

Gordon Turley 208-206-2782 intelligentbydesign@yahoo.com 

Kent Turley 602-254-1444  

Clara Ellen (Nellie) Turley Walser Adrienne Williams 801-492-4110 adrienne.w1@gmail.com 

Isaac Turley, Jr. Marc Haws 208-484-7816 marchaws46@gmail.com 

Anna Priscilla Turley Van Wagoner Becky Cushing   robertjcushing@hotmail.com 

Charlotte Turley Bushman Ann Lewis 801-224-9355 annlewis@byu.net 
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s Joseph Orson Turley 
Susan Ethington 801-374-5103 sbethington@msn.com 

Robert Barrett   robert_barrett@comcast.net 

Jacob Omner Turley   (Volunteer Needed)     
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MINUTES OF THEODORE TURLEY FAMILY ORGANIZATION MEETING (September 29, 2017) ς prepared by 

aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ /ƭŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ bŀǘŀƭƛŜ ¢ŀƴƴŜǊΩǎ ƴƻǘŜǎΦ 

 

In-person attendees: Mary Ann Clements, Luana Rogers, Hilary Turley, Kay Lovell, Natalie Tanner, Monita 

Robison, Richard E. Turley, Sr., Doug Roy, and Ted Roy.  

Attendees via web*: Ted Pyper, Adrienne Williams, Tony Turley, and Mike Mullen. (Excused: Carolee Pyper, 

Janet Packham, and Sharon Gray) 

ϝ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ aŀǳǊŜŜƴ 5ŀǾƛǎ ¢ƻƻƴŜ ό[ǳŀƴŀΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊύ ŀƴŘ IƛƭŀǊȅ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǘǘƛƴg up the web conference. 

 

Opening prayer given by Natalie Tanner.  

Mary Ann Clements read minutes from the March 31st 2017 meeting prepared by Janet Packham. 

 

Luana Rogers presented the current status of family reps. She now has an updated list of family members 

willing to be representatives. There are several family lines that lack representation. Mary Ann and Natalie will 

try to locate and contact descendants via Ancestry.com for those lines. We need to work on getting family 

representatives better connected with the organization. We suggested several ways to better communicate 

with family reps: (1) involve all who desire with the web conference, (2) send an agenda to family reps 

participating in the web conference, (3) send minutes of the meeting to all family reps, and (4) communicate 

with family reps one-on-one (Luana will work on this). 

 

aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ ǿŜƴǘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǇŀǇŜǊǿƻǊƪ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ /ŀǊƻƭŜŜ tȅǇŜǊΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ Ϸор ƛƴ 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘǳŜǎ ǎƻ ŦŀǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘǿƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ Ϸ40 from one person towards the Ann 

Smith Tolton headstone project. Six others have contributed a total of $630 in general donations, making our 

total income for this year $705.  The only expenses incurred were from printed newsletter costs ($142.97). Our 

total net income this year is $562.03. It was decided to make January 1st the new due date for 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇκƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŘǳŜǎΦ aƛƪŜ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ƘŜΩŘ ōŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ŘǳŜǎ ƛŦ ƘŜΩŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

newsletter, and Luana said other family representatives told her the same thing. Hilary said it is already a 

policy to give anyone current on dues the option to receive hard copies of the newsletters. 

 

IƛƭŀǊȅ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ǎƘŜ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƭƛƴŜǎ, 

ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŀ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ {ƘŜ ƛǎ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƻƴŜ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ 

November, so submissions are requested by October 15th.  

 

The group discussed how to best encourage members to pay yearly dues. Tony suggested a coupon printed on 

ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǇŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ Ŏǳǘ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴŘΦ ²Ŝ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ƛǘΩŘ ōŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ŎƘŜŎƪōƻȄŜǎ 

on it for people to select either hard copy or electronic copy preferences for the newsletter (rather than an 

opt-out or opt-in ǇƻƭƛŎȅύΦ ¢ŜŘ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ǉŀȅ ŘǳŜǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ 

copy of the newsletter, but said people might be willing to donate if they knew what that money was going 

ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎΦ ¢ƻƴȅ ŀǎƪŜŘ ƛŦ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀƴȅ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ƘƛǊŜ ŀ ƎŜƴŜŀlogist to locate living relatives. Mary Ann 

suggested we could probably find enough resources online to locate those relatives, and Mike volunteered to 

lead up that effort. Mary Ann needs to give Mike info from the database on the family lines that need  

THEODORE TURLEY FAMILY LEADERSHIP 
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representation. We need to include bullet points in each newsletter to explain what donations go towards: 

newsletter costs, headstone project, hiring genealogists for research help, and the website. Website costs are 

currently being paid privately by a family member, but it should be covered by the organization. We can also 

put checkboxes on the coupon for people to mark donations to the headstone fund. 

 

Hilary made a final point on membership. Wayne Turley is unable to continue as membership coordinator 

because of health problems. Hilary will continue covering those responsibilities in addition to the newsletter 

until another membership coordinator can be found. 

 

The April 2017 family history activity was discussed. Natalie and Luana talked about the temple sealing session 

in the morning. The lack of male participants made it necessary to join with other groups. The group had an 

informal lunch in the temple cafeteria. In the afternoon was a two-hour research presentation with three 

speakers: David Roche Turley, Rick Turley, and Mary Ann Clements. Afterwards a small group went to visit the 

newly installed headstones at the Salt Lake City Cemetery for Mary Clift Turley and Alvin Hope Turley. They 

also visited the gravesite of Ann Smith Tolton (the subject of the current headstone project). Mary Ann will 

write up a summary of the activities for the newsletter, and also include some transcripts of the research 

presentation. Mary Ann has the audio file for anyone interested. She will try to locate the video file and get 

some screenshots for the newsletter. 

 

The June 2017 Church History Conference in Toronto was discussed. Natalie will do a write-up for the 

newsletter. Rick Turley dedicated a special plaque in the Churchville cemetery. There are more resources on 

that event in the TTFO Facebook group (submitted by Ann Lewis) and the Canadian Mormon Newsroom. 

 

Plans for the Fall 2018 field trip to San Bernardino were discussed. Natalie is planning that event. It was 

originally scheduled for 2017 but was postponed due to the Toronto event. Several individuals were 

ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΦ ¢ƻƴȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƴŜŀǊ {ŀƴ .ŜǊƴŀǊŘƛƴƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ 

work out details for the field trip. Mary Ann suggested Newspapers.com as a good resource for history of the 

Turley family members in the San Bernardino area. Hilary also offered to assist Natalie with plans. 

 

Plans for the April 2018 activity were discussed. It was decided to keep the location in the Salt Lake Valley and 

keep the same format (temple in morning with research presentation and optional cemetery visit in 

afternoon). We did not firmly decide on the date (April 7th or 14th). A location outside downtown would make 

parking easier. For the research presentation, it was decided to emphasize the Turley family presence in San 

Bernardino to drum up enthusiasm for the fall field trip. Possibly Edward Leo Lyman would be a good speaker. 

We will also want to emphasize the Theodore Turley Papers Project. We will want to set up a web viewing 

option for the presentation, though two-way communication might not be as easy. 

 

It was decided to plan a large reunion activity for Summer 2019. Plans TBD, but it will be on a larger scale like 

the 2010 reunion (400+ participants). 
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Rick Turley has asked us to coordinate subscriptions for the two-volume Theodore Turley Papers Project. We 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǎǘƛƳŀǘŜŘ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ƻǊ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘƛƴƎ ŘŀǘŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ǘƻ ŀŘǾŜǊǘƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƳŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

newsletter to help him get a sense of demand. It would also be helpful for family reps to contact those in their 

lines to see who might be interested. The amount of demand will help determine publishing options. Natalie 

asked if people could put down a purchase of the TT Papers as a tax deduction if done through the 

organization, but Mary Ann was doubtful. 

 

Mary Ann discussed the recent LDS Ancestral Families Association (LDSAFA) meeting. They will have a booth at 

Rootstech in March 2018, and it was agreed that it would be worth $30 to have our organization advertised 

there. We need to provide a color PDF file (Mary Ann and Hilary can work on this) and they will print out a 

stack of fliers. Natalie Tanner volunteered to be our representative helping at the booth. Mary Ann needs to 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [5{!C! ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻŦ bŀǘŀƭƛŜΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ [5{!C! ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 

organizations create free websites using Google sites rather than paying standard fees. We decided the free 

website is a good idea provided the storage requirements are enough for our goals. Hilary and Mary Ann will 

look into this.  

 

For the Ann Smith Tolton headstone project, we will continue to advertise in the newsletter. It was suggested 

that the Tolton family representatives (descendants of Isaac Turley and Clara Ann Tolton) could also make 

special note of this project to their family lines, suggesting small donations of $10 or $15 each.  

 

Luana Rogers offered the closing prayer.  

A group photo of the in-person attendees was taken by Hilary. 

 
(L to R): Hilary Turley, Ted Roy, Mary Ann Clements, Richard Turley Sr., Luana Rogers, Natalie Tanner, Monita Robison, Kay Lovell 
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ONTARIO CANADA CHURCH HISTORY CONFERENCE JULY 8, 2017, by Natalie Tanner 

 

My husband David and I had a wonderful time at the first Canadian LDS History conference. Canada is 

celebrating its Sesquicentennial in 2017, and this conference was part of that commemoration. It was held in 

July at the Brampton, Ontario Stake Center, located right next to the Toronto LDS Temple. The whole event 

was extremely well planned out and well attended. The organizers did an amazing job putting this event 

together. There were a number of Stakes included as well as the missionaries from the Toronto Mission. 

Attendees and presenters came from all over Canada. 

 

Richard Turley, Jr. was the keynote speaker and the visiting authority. People were so thrilled that he was 

willing to participate. He gave a great address about the early church in Canada and Theodore TurƭŜȅΩǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ 

that history. 

 

¢ƘŜ /ǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ Iŀƭƭ ǿŀǎ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀ άƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǎǘŀǘǳŜǎέ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ Ǝƻ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŀ 

person dressed in period costumes and they would give you a first person biography of the historical figure 

they were depicting. One of these people was Theodore Turley. These individuals were played by missionaries 

ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ άƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǎǘŀǘǳŜǎέ ǿŜǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ 

went into making it very interesting.  

 

After the conference was over a number of us 

went to the nearby Churchville Cemetery 

where Richard Turley, Jr. gave a beautiful 

dedication to a historical marker commemorating the early 

saints in the Churchville area. Theodore Turley has two 

family members buried in the small, but beautiful cemetery, 

but their location within the cemetery is unknown. Special and complicated permission from the Churchville 

community had to be granted for this marker to be placed in the cemetery by the Brampton Stake. It was a 

beautiful day, in a beautiful location with perfect weather. 

THEODORE TURLEY FAMILY LEADERSHIP 
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Just a few hundred yards from the Cemetery is the location of the Theodore Turley property on the beautiful 

Credit River. It was our first time to this area and very exciting to stand in some of the same places and see 

some of the same views that the Turley family would have experienced some 180 years ago. We were very 

grateful for this experience and for the wonderful hospitality shown by the organizers of the conference. I wish 

ǿŜΩŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƳƻǊŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǳǎΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŦǳƭ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛƳŜΦ 

 

Views from the Turley property along the Credit River, Churchville, Canada 

 
Natalie Tanner, natalie.tanner@yahoo.com  
(Natalie ς Monita ς Frederick ς Theodore Wilford ς Isaac ς Theodore)  

 

 
JEREMY SCOTT McCAULEY (1998 ~ 2017) 

Elder Jeremy Scott McCauley, 19, of Payson, Utah, passed away on May 6, 2017, while serving a mission for the 

Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints in Wisconsin.  

 

Jeremy was born on January 10, 1998 in Flagstaff, Arizona to parents Scott Edward and Marni Scott McCauley. 

Jeremy spent his childhood in Payson, where he attended Spring Lake Elementary and Payson Junior High.  He 

ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ IƻƴƻǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ tŀȅǎƻƴ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ нлмсΦ  5ǳǊƛƴƎ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ WŜǊŜƳȅ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŀǘ aŀŎŜȅΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ 

at the Water Gardens Theatre in Spanish Fork, where he developed wonderful friendships with his co-workers. 

 

Jeremy loved sports!  He enjoyed watching games with his brother and Dad, especially BYU!  His favorite sport 

to play was basketball, and he could spend hours shooting in the front yard with anyone who wanted to play.  

Jeremy loved to read and spend time with his family.  He was gifted intellectually and tutored all his siblings in 

aŀǘƘΦ  hƴŜ ƻŦ WŜǊŜƳȅΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ƎƛŦǘǎ ǿŀǎ Ƙƛǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ƘŜŀǊǘΦ  IŜ ǿŀǎ ƭƻǾŜŘ ōȅ all who knew him. 

THEODORE TURLEY FAMILY LEADERSHIP 
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Elder McCauley was a faithful member of the LDS church. He earned his 

Eagle Scout Award in February of 2016, his Duty to God Award on May 

22, 2016, and graduated from Seminary that same year.  Jeremy entered 

the MTC on November 16, 2016, bound for the Wisconsin Milwaukee 

Mission. He served for nearly 6 months with President and Sister 

Williams.  

 

Elder Jeremy Scott McCauley is survived by his parents and siblings: Bret 

Alan, Elise, and Melissa Ann McCauley. He is also survived by his 

grandparents: Sally Langston Scott, Ellie Furman McCauley and Michael 

Gene McCauley. He is preceded in death by his grandfather Gary Neil 

Scott. 

(Jeremy ς Marni ς Gary ς Dorothy ς Lucy ς Theodore Wilford ς Isaac ς 

Theodore) 

 

ALICE TURLEY (1937 ~ 2017) 

Alice Marie Clarkson Turley, 80, passed away Tuesday, July 18, 2017. Alice 

was the wife of David Turley.  

(David ς Lawrence ς Edward ς Isaac ς Theodore) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANITA TURLEY HALLSTED (1932 ~ 2017) 

Dedicated and true in her 85 years of life, passed peacefully from this earth on December 4, 2017 in Mesa, AZ. 

Born in Woodruff, AZ on July 24, 1932, this Pioneer Day baby was the first born of Floyd and Olive Kemp 

Turley. As a youth, Anita attended Holbrook High School and graduated Salutatorian. Following high school 

graduation, Anita attended a secretarial school in Albuquerque, New Mexico. Later, she returned to Holbrook 

High School and worked in the office as the secretary for the next three and a half years. A desire to earn a 

degree in Elementary Education prompted Anita to move to the Valley and become a Sun Devil at Arizona 

State University. It was there that she met her sweetheart, Richard Keith Hallsted. They dated, fell in love, and 

were married in the Mesa, Arizona Temple for time and all eternity on August 23, 1958. Nine months later, 

Anita would graduate, eight months pregnant, with their first child, Lisa. Together they had seven of the "best 

children in the world." Anita was a dedicated mother and wife. She was an active member of The Church of 

Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints all her life and served in many different callings, but could be found most 

Sundays playing the organ or serving in the library.  

RELATIVES REMEMBERED 
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Anita Turley Hallsted is survived by children: Lisa (Don) Lussier, Barry (Julie) Hallsted, Roger (Celia) Hallsted, 

Rayna (Ross) Nichols, Karen (Scott) Jackson, Bruce (Brooke) Hallsted, 27 grandchildren and 15 great-

grandchildren along with siblings Wanda (Edward) Karges, Christine (Hal) Smith, and Milton (Shirlene) Turley. 

She was preceded in death by her eternal companion, Richard Keith Hallsted, son, Ron Kenyon Hallsted, 

parents, Floyd and Olive Turley, brothers Tom Turley and Kemp (Joycelynn) Turley and sisters Janice Johnson 

and Lucille Layton. 

(Anita ς Floyd ς Hyrum ς Isaac ς Theodore) 

 

J. WAYNE TURLEY (1951 ~ 2017) 

Wayne Turley passed away at his home on December 28, 2017 following a long illness. His wife, seven children, 

and their spouses supported him until the end. Wayne was a true Arizonan and he treasured the faithfulness 

and determination of his parents, Wallace and Margaret Turley, and grandparents who helped settle northern 

Arizona. He loved growing up in Mesa.   

 

Wayne served this organization faithfully for over 10 years as the family representative for the Alma Rubin 

Turley branch.  Much of the past newsletter content has been due to his work with cousins to build life 

sketches for the children & descendants of Alma Rubin and Delilah Turley. 

 

Wayne attended BYU, where he met Nancy Romans 

on the first day of classes. He served his mission in 

Porto Alegre, Brazil, setting an example for his 

children who also served missions. Five years after 

meeting, Wayne and Nancy were married in the 

Manti Utah temple. He attended ASU Law School 

while also providing for his family. They had four 

children by the time Wayne took the bar exam. 

Wayne practiced law for 35 years.  

 

His family moved to Utah in 2006. Wayne served 

faithfully in the church and was an example to others. 

His help was enlisted for many events. He was very 

happy to get to be Scoutmaster for two of his sons.  

 

He was a skilled planner and builder. He encouraged others to get an education, including Nancy, as he felt 

education was important. Wayne's generosity, concern, advice, and love will be missed. He is survived by his 

wife, Nancy, and his children Hilary, Cara (Jake Cazier), Ty, Janis (Christopher Hansen), Laron (Rachel), Reed 

(Remi), and Maryn, and his 13 grandchildren. He is proud of all of them. 

(Wayne ς Wallace ς Alma Rubin ς Isaac ς Theodore)  

 

 

 

FIELD TRIPS 
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Insights into the Life of Theodore Turley after Nauvoo, by Kay Lovell 

More than fifty years ago, a professor of church history at BYU claimed that there was no accurate history of 

the church. He stated this because what had been written was from only two points of view: the LDS view 

which portrayed the Mormons as perfect saints or the non-Mormon view which portrayed them as devils. 

Neither were totally correct and the true history was somewhere between those extremes. 

 

Family history lore is similar. We tend to remember our ancestors as heroes and totally faithful. Then, when 

their lives were not perfect, we ignore and try to forget those items. To truly understand our ancestors, we 

need to see the most complete picture of their lives. This includes being aware of their times of imperfection 

and mistakes. Furthermore, we need to understand the world in 

which they lived; their culture at that time and the circumstances 

under which they made major decisions. We cannot judge their 

lives from our current perspective of the world and our current 

culture. 

 

Few of us are well acquainted with the culture and circumstances of 

ǘƘŜ aƻǊƳƻƴ ǎŜǘǘƭŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜ муллΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ 

faced. One work that presents a new view on that period is άAmasa 

Mason Lyman, Mormon Apostle and Apostate: A Study in 

Dedicationέ by his descendent Edward Leo Lyman. The life and 

times of Amasa Lyman parallels and intertwines with Theodore 

Turley.  

 

Theodore and Amasa joined the Church at approximately the same 

time. Both sacrificed much for the restored gospel. Both were close 

to the Prophet Joseph Smith. Amasa worked for Theodore in 

bŀǳǾƻƻΦ hƴŜ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎΣ tǊƛŎƛƭƭŀ wŜōŜŎŎŀΣ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ 

Amasa as a polygamist wife. Both were original settlers in San Bernardino and both later relocated to Southern 

Utah. Both had a contentious relationship with Brigham Young and were excommunicated. Ultimately, both 

Theodore and Amasa had their blessings restored after their deaths. 

 

9ŘǿŀǊŘ [ȅƳŀƴΩǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ !Ƴŀǎŀ [ȅƳŀƴΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ƎƛǾŜǎ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ aƻǊƳƻn pioneers in the Western 

ŦǊƻƴǘƛŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƛǾŜŘΦ [ȅƳŀƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƘŜ ƎƛǾŜǎ ŀ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ 

ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ !ƳŀǎŀΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΣ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ǎƻ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƛƳŜǎΦ .ŜŎŀǳǎŜ ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ǇŀǊŀƭƭŜƭŜŘ 

!ƳŀǎŀΩǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ōƻƻƪ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜΩǎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƭƛŦŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴΦ 

 

Edward Leo Lyman taught history at North High School, Victor Valley College, California Polytechnic University 

at Pomona, and California State at San Bernardino. His book is available for purchase on Amazon.  

RESOURCE LIBRARY 
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Another source to learn about the Mormon settlement in San Bernardino is 

California Saints ς A 150-Year Legacy In the Golden State by Richard O. Cowan and 

William E. Homer. It was published by BYU Religious Studies Center in 1996. 

Chapters 8-10 cover the San Bernardino Era. 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀƴ [Ŝƻ [ȅƳŀƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǊǘŜǊΦ  It is also available 

to order on Amazon. 

 

Book recommendations provided by Kay Lovell  

(Kay ς Louise ς Ida ς George ς Isaac ς Theodore) 

 

 

 
3/13/2017 

Dear Mary Ann, Hilary, & others, 

We missed being able to take in a temple session with you, as we did last year.   

 

We are in the Democratic Republic of the Congo Lubumbashi Mission, serving for 18 months as Welfare 

Service Missionaries.  We've been here nearly 2 months and starting to get the hang of things.  This is a new 

role, and we're learning as fast as we can. 

 

It turns out that another member of the Turley family is serving here, another one of the four American 

missionary couples here.  (What do you suppose are the chances of that happening?)  His name is Lorin 

Peterson, and he and his wife are serving as medical missionaries.  I'm glad that Colonia Juarez came up in a 

conversation one day, and we've come to realize that we are cousins.  (I suspect that he will be in touch with 

you about subscribing to the newsletter). 

 

I enjoyed the chapter about Theodore Turley and the polygamy challenge.  I had not known that he had been 

jailed in England, so this was a fascinating account for me to read.  Thank you, Richard, for the excellent work 

in the writing and for others in assembling it. 

 

We enjoy teaching an Institute class in French, but it is nice to slip back into English, too.  Got to get 

tomorrow's lesson ready . . . 

 

Stay well, 

Elder & Sister Nick & Irene Eastmond, neastmond@gmail.com  

(Nick ς Alberta ς Anna Priscilla ς Isaac ς Theodore) 

RESOURCE LIBRARY 
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3/14/2017 

I so appreciate all who help on the Turley Family.  I would sure like to meet some of you--maybe in the next 

life.  I am getting too old for too many long trips and stay pretty close to home.   Thank you all. 

Georgia Goertzen, georgiagoertzen@gmail.com  

(Georgia ς Clara ς Chloie ς Theodore ς Charlotte ς Theodore) 

 

5/14/2017 

How do I go about getting a copy of the Red Book DVD?  Thanks 

Doug Johnson (married to Rebecca Turley) 
 

Response from Mary Ann Clements: 

Hi Doug, 

Attached is a copy of the red book. It was originally digitized as a Word document, so the formatting 

can sometimes be a little wonky, but all the text and photographs are there. 

Thanks!  

Mary Ann Clements 

 

7/19/2017 

I came across the 

account of Beulah 

Heward finding the 

location of Theodore 

¢ǳǊƭŜȅΩǎ ƎǊŀǾŜǎƛǘŜΦ 

This is in the May 

1997 issue of the 

Theodore Turley 

Family Newsletter. I 

now have a full copy 

of that newsletter. I 

will get a copy of it to 

you. Just thought I 

would share this page 

since some had been 

looking for it. 

 

Kay Lovell, 

klovell7@comcast.net  

(Kay ς Louise ς Ida ς 

George ς Isaac ς 

Theodore) 

 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 
 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ note: The full digital copy of the 1978 Red Book is available in PDF format at: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B2MhY5tEqCloSTJ2cGI3dUhUVlk/view?usp=sharing  
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